
RRC STAFF OPINION
	PLEASE NOTE: THIS COMMUNICATION IS EITHER 1) ONLY THE RECOMMENDATION OF AN RRC STAFF ATTORNEY AS TO ACTION THAT THE ATTORNEY BELIEVES THE COMMISSION SHOULD TAKE ON THE CITED RULE AT ITS NEXT MEETING, OR 2) AN OPINION OF THAT ATTORNEY AS TO SOME MATTER CONCERNING THAT RULE. THE AGENCY AND MEMBERS OF THE PUBLIC ARE INVITED TO SUBMIT THEIR OWN COMMENTS AND RECOMMENDATIONS (ACCORDING TO RRC RULES) TO THE COMMISSION.
AGENCY:	NC MEDICAL BOARD and NC BOARD OF PHARMACY
RULE CITATION:	21 NCAC 32U .0101 and 21 NCAC 46 .2507
RECOMMENDED ACTION:
	X	Approve, but note staff’s comment
	Object, based on:
		Lack of statutory authority
	Unclear or ambiguous
			Unnecessary
			Failure to comply with the APA
		Extend the period of review
COMMENT:	
These are identical rules adopted by the Medical Board and Board of Pharmacy pursuant to G.S. 90-85.3(r) that requires the rules to be adopted by each of the Boards of Pharmacy, the Board of Nursing, and the NC Medical Board.  The Board of Nursing has taken the position that a rule about pharmacists administering vaccines is outside its realm of expertise.  It has in place a current rule (21 NCAC 36 .0221(e)) that authorizes pharmacists to administer vaccines in accordance with this rule from the Board of Pharmacy.  That provision has historically been seen as satisfactory adoption of whatever rule the Board of Pharmacy adopted.











ROBERT A. BRYAN, JR.
COMMISSION COUNSEL

[bookmark: _GoBack]
